Victory Newsletter for January 2017
A new year is upon us and with it comes the promise of fresh starts, new beginnings and all kinds of wonderful possibilities.  It’s a time when we reflect on our goals and set new resolutions for ourselves.  Students will be setting personal learning goals and working towards achieving them. They are encouraged to think about their strengths and next steps.
Kindergarten registration (for students new to Junior Kindergarten in 2017) is between January 9th and January 26th at 4:00 p.m.  If you know of anyone in the neighbourhood with Junior Kindergarten aged students please let them know.
I’d like to thank School Council for all they do to help support programs here at Victory.  Their countless volunteer hours and fundraising help make Victory the school it is.  The Apple Program, Milk Program, Pizza Program and the Holiday Craft Sale are just a few of the initiatives they organize and run.  
Happy New Year to you all and I hope that you have been able to have some valued time with family and friends over the winter break.  There are lots of exciting things on the horizon in the coming months including Carnaval, a Voyageur visit and our Friendship bench.
Julie Young

Principal
julie.young@ugdsb.on.ca

Winter Carnaval
Mr. Elrick is organizing a Winter Carnaval for Grades 1 - 6 to be held on February,10th weather permitting (alternate date is February 8th).  He is looking for volunteers to help run events and for donations of large ice blocks!  If you are able to help on either of these dates, please send Mr. Elrick an email at : pierre.elrick@ugdsb.on.ca.  If you are able to make and bring in ice blocks (large for building with) please bring them to school on the morning of February 10th (or 8th -  he will let you know in advance if we go with this date)and drop them off by the playground equipment near the Powell St. entrance.  Thank-you in advance!
Junior/Senior Kindergarten
The Junior Kindergarten registration process for the upcoming 2017-18 school year has changed.  The changes are as follows:

•
The JK registration window for ALL new JK registrants for the 2017-18 school year will begin on January 9, 2017. 

•
Parents will now need to indicate on the registration form whether their child is registering for ‘Regular English Track’ or ‘French Immersion’.  This section of the Registration Form is pictured below:
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The remaining changes apply only for parents/guardians wishing to register their child for the UGDSB’s French Immersion program.

•
Junior Kindergarten is the only access point to French Immersion as of September 2017. For the 2017-18 school year, those are children born in 2013. 

•
A deadline has been created to determine on-time JK French Immersion registrations. An on-time JK FI registration is one that has been fully completed with supporting birth and address documentation by 4:00 p.m. on Thursday Jan. 26, 2017. Registration forms that are completed after the deadline passes will be considered ‘late’ and will only be processed after all on-time registrations have been processed.

•
A Junior Kindergarten FI enrolment cap is in place for each of our French Immersion sites.

Victory P.S. cap is to be – 30




•
If the number of on-time JK FI registrants exceeds the school’s enrolment cap, a school-based random selection process will be initiated.  Siblings of students currently enrolled in French Immersion will be prioritized during this process. 

•
If needed, the school-based random selection process will occur on or before Friday Feb. 10, 2017. A list of schools that require the initiation of a random selection process will be posted on the Board’s website at www.ugdsb.on.ca. 

•
The random selection process will take place in the presence of a 3rd party scrutineer to maintain process integrity.

•
Parents will be informed of their child’s registration status as either registered at their home FI school or on a waitlist on Tuesday Feb. 28, 2017, by email.

Registration for French Immersion Junior Kindergarten IS NOT prioritized on a first-come, first-served basis. As long as a French Immersion Junior Kindergarten registration is FULLY complete and submitted to the school office before 4:00 p.m. on Thursday Jan. 26, 2017, it will be considered on-time.  On-time registration can occur anytime between Monday Jan. 9 at 9:00 a.m. and Thursday Jan. 26 at 4:00 p.m. 

Please visit our Board’s website at www.ugdsb.on.ca/jkfi for information and updates on JK Registration. You may also subscribe to the French Immersion site to receive notification when the site has been updated.  Finally, a dedicated email address has been set up at fsl@ugdsb.on.ca to answer any general questions you may have regarding the new JK FI registration process. 

A Change of Plans

If your child is not to go home as he or she normally would after school, please inform us in writing.  Our school can be very hectic at the end of the day, and phone messages are difficult to relay at this time.

Kindergarten Hallway

We ask parents to say good-bye to their children outside in the morning.  Our Kindergarten hallway is already very congested with all of our students and teachers.  We also want to teach our student’s independence with taking off their winter clothing.  The hallway also becomes very wet with all the traffic from winter boots.  So, please give your hugs and kisses outside and send your child in on their own.

Creative Playground News

This is a reminder that our creative playground structures have been closed for the winter season.  Weather permitting; we will be opening them again for student play on Monday, April 3, 2017.  Please don’t let your children play on the playground equipment between Nov. 1st and March 31 including before and after school.  
Visitors to our School

In the interests of school safety, we ask each visitor in our building to report to the office, sign in, and pick up a visitors’ tag.  If you are picking up your child(ren) during the day we will have them called to the office for you.  Please assist us by following this procedure upon entering the building.

Family Day - February 20, 2017
This year Family Day falls on Monday, February 20, 2017.   As a result, all schools and Board Offices will be closed on Monday, February 20, 2017.

Dress for the Weather!

Winter has arrived and the snow is here!  Students are on the playground for 25 minutes in the morning and afternoon recesses, and their comfort is dependent upon dressing properly.  We know that fresh air and exercise throughout the day improve learning.  These breaks also provide opportunities for children to develop essential social skills of cooperative play and conflict resolution.  

Please help your child come prepared for this weather by providing them with boots, heavy coats and snow pants, warm mitts, scarves, and hats.  It’s helpful for children of all ages to have an extra pair of socks and mittens in their backpacks.  Please label all clothing and ask your child to check the Lost and Found for missing items.  Thank you!
Avoid school suspension by keeping immunization records up-to-date!

Student’s immunization records must be provided to Public Health in order to attend school. In the next few weeks, Public Health will be sending notices to students with incomplete immunization records.  Anyone who gets a notice should contact their family doctor so they can update their vaccines, and then report their new vaccines to Public Health.

Report every vaccine to Public Health using one of the following methods:

Online: Fill in the form at www.immunizewdg.ca
Email: Send a photo of the immunization record to vaccine.records@wdgpublichealth.ca

Call: 1-800-265-7293 ext. 4396

If a student is not getting vaccinated for medical reasons, reasons of conscience or religious beliefs, an exemption form must be submitted to Public Health. The forms are available at www.wdgpublichealth.ca.

Public Health is committed to helping students update their vaccination records so they can avoid suspension from school.

Frigid Temperatures
At minus 25 celsius (including the wind chill), safety patrol duty is reduced to the last five minutes of the morning scheduled time and the first five minutes of the afternoon scheduled time. Parents and patrols should check the local radio stations or internet weather reports for temperature readings.
[image: image2.jpg]



School Council

Are you planning to make a New Year's resolution to find out more about what's going on at Victory, and possibly get involved? What luck! Our School Council meeting is Wednesday, January 11th and all are welcome -- please join us in the school library at 6:30 p.m. If you would like to bring an idea or discussion to our New Business section, please give Bill Whitehead a quick heads-up so we can reserve space for you in our agenda. Questions, comments and feedback are welcome anytime at info@vpsfamily.ca.

 Before and After School Yard Supervision

Teachers are on duty from 8:35-8:50 a.m. and 3:15-3:25 p.m.  For safety reasons, we ask that you and your children plan your time so that students do not arrive before 8:35 a.m. or stay after 3:25 p.m.  All children are reminded that they are expected to follow our guidelines regarding safe play (including snowball throwing and respectful interactions) before and after school as well as during the day.  Thank you!

What Do We Do On “No Bus” Days?

Sometimes parents wonder what schools do on those days when the buses don’t run due to inclement weather, but the school is open.  At Victory Public School, it’s business as usual.  Even if some of our children don't make it in, children who come to school will continue to be engaged and learning in their classrooms.  It is always your decision whether it is safe enough for your children to go to school on inclement weather days.  If you choose to stay at home with your children on a no-bus day, consider checking out our UG2GO website which is full of great activities for students.    Using    the username: jk1234 and the password: jk1234 students can find some wonderful opportunities for learning on line. 

Victory Apple Program
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Thanks to our School Council for making this happen. A bushels (100 apples) is distributed to each floor every week.  Apples are available at all times for the children to eat during recess, lunch or after school.  This program is not meant to replace food from students’ nutritious lunches, but to add to their snack if needed.
Dear Victory Families,

You and your family helped Victory collect over 140 pairs of mittens and gloves!
Wow!  That’s a lot of mittens and gloves.

Where will the mittens go? To the Salvation Army to be handed out in our community.

Was the tree full of mittens and gloves? Yes, there were tons of mittens and gloves.

Thank you!  From Claire and Broden on behalf of the We Club, Mme Doyle and Mrs. Forster
Library Update!

It has been quite busy in the library lately. On top of regular classroom visits Mlle Sproule has been organizing an author visit for April and has attended book fairs this fall. Open library time has started during recess to allow students more opportunity to explore our makerspace resources and read in the library.

The Forest of Reading Program will begin in January! The Forest of Reading program is an initiative of the Ontario Library Association. It celebrates Canadian books, authors, illustrators and publishers. The Forest of Reading is designed to encourage a love of reading. It is Canada's largest recreational reading program. Book clubs for the forest for reading program will start in February (specific dates and times still to be determined).  

Victory will be running 3 English and 3 French Forest of Reading programs: Blue Spruce and Le Prix Peuplier for K-grade 2 students, Silver Birch Express and Le Prix Tamarac Express for grades 3-4, and Silver Birch and Le Prix Tamarac for grade 5-6 students.  This year many of the K-2 classes will participate in the Blue Spruce program through their regularly scheduled book exchange visits. To discover the current Forest Of Reading nominees, visit this site http://www.accessola.org and follow the Forest of Reading link. Thank you to Parent Council for their financial support of this program. 

Stay tuned:  January 27th is Family Literacy Day!​
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What are Enrichment Clusters?

Enrichment Clusters are a collective activity by parents, community members and staff to offer a variety of activities for all students in Grades 1-6 at Victory Public School.

How Do They Work?

Enrichment Clusters allow adults to share their expertise with students who have a common interest.  Small, mixed-age groups come together for two 70-minute sessions to explore a topic, learn a new skill or create an art piece.  This year’s Clusters will take place in March.  
Who and What is needed?

Parents and community members’ involvement is essential to this activity.  Cluster leadership is an opportunity to interact directly with students and to contribute meaningfully to their education.  Here is your chance to share your expertise with a keen audience.  We need at least 16 Cluster Leaders to host an interesting three-afternoon workshop.

We also need assistants to work alongside the Cluster Leaders.  If you would like to be involved, but prefer not to lead a cluster, this is a great way to be a part of the program.  Teachers will be stationed in cluster rooms as well to assist leaders.
What Type of Activity Benefits An Enrichment Cluster?

Here are some ideas from previous Enrichment Clusters at Victory P. S. and other schools that have developed elective-style learning opportunities.

Mosaic

Cooking 

Sign Language

Event Planning

Sculpture

Magazine Publishing
Healing Arts
Scientific Explorations
Victory TV News Theatre
Track

Puppet Making

Jam Making
Origami

Knitting

Field Prep
Cartooning

Fundraising
Web Design
Photograph
Salsa Dancing
Zumba

Henna

Yoga

Claymation
Folk Music
Quilting


For any additional information, please email Olivia Vaughan at ovaughan@ugcloud.ca.  Thank you for 
your interest! 
What is the Special Education Advisory Committee?
Every school district is required to have a Special Education Advisory Committee (SEAC). 
SEAC is a broad-based, educationally focused committee that meets monthly to engage in a variety of discussions all related to the educational programs for students with special needs. These meetings are open to the public and are held on the second Wednesday of each month throughout the school year.  Meetings begin at 7:00 p.m. at the Upper Grand District School Board office in Guelph.
At SEAC meetings, the representative members from different organizations (ABC - Association for Bright Children, Autism Ontario Wellington Chapter, FASD-Fetal Alcohol Spectrum Disorders, Integration Action for Inclusion in Education and Community (Ontario), Learning Disabilities Association of Wellington County, Parents for Children’s Mental Health, VOICE for Hearing Impaired Children) share knowledge about their agency programs with the committee. These community members then take back points of information about the Board’s educational programs to the agencies that they represent. In addition, SEAC makes recommendations to the board with respect to any matters affecting the establishment, development, and delivery of Special Education programs and services for exceptional students within the board. The SEAC committee also participates in the board’s annual review of the Special Education Plan and participates in the board’s annual budget process as it relates to Special Education.
For further information about SEAC or Special Education Programs in the Upper Grand District School Board please call the Program Department at 519-941-6191 ext. 254.
Craft Sale
The Holiday Craft Sale was a huge success!  Thanks to Mary Calarco and her team of dedicated volunteers over $2600 was raised!  We appreciate all of the work that went into making this year’s event such a success.  Please consider holding on to any holiday gift bags you receive this year and donating them to next year’s sale. Mary will gladly accept any gift bags in January. 
Discover the Awesome Tools that Students 

Can Access in the Read & Write Toolbar
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Every student in the Upper Grand District School Board has access to a handful of incredible tools via an app called Read & Write that can help them with reading, comprehension, written expression, & gathering research. 
Read & Write is attached to student accounts, so students need to be logged into Chrome to use this feature.  
Check it out!  … Supports on the R&W toolbar include;
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  Word Prediction
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 Quick access to dictionary tools
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 Having text read out loud in English or in French
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 A tracking tool that provides a focus when reading
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 The ability to turn your speech to text 
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Highlight and collect text, & build vocabulary lists
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Changes to Voice, Speed & Language can be made easily in Settings
Read & Write tools are powerful for ALL kids, but they make a huge difference for those with learning disabilities.  These tools allow students to read independently, comprehend more of what they are reading, and demonstrate their understanding; allowing them to work smarter, not harder. 
Talking About Mental Health January 2017 – Nature and Mental Health

Getting outside makes such a difference to how we all are doing inside. Spending time in nature improves our mental health and well-being. It is a simple way to add some much needed down time from screens. Adding some time in nature is having some much deserved peace and quiet in our busy lives. 

If you want your family: 

· To be less stressed 

· To be happier

· To be more resilient

· To feel better about themselves

· To have increased attention

· To have a better ability to learn 

Then GO OUTSIDE!  Take your kids outside!  Enjoy and be part of nature. 

One study showed that even 5 minutes in nature improves our mood. 5 minutes!  We all can take 5 minutes (or more if have it) to go outside and enjoy nature. 

Go for a walk or a ski or a skate or a run. Head for the woods. Go birdwatching. Follow tracks in the snow. Watch the sunrise or the sunset. Watch the clouds drift by. Visit a river or lake or pond. Listen for all the sounds of nature. Take in the smells. Notice all the colours and textures. Notice the light as the days get longer.

If you are not sure where to go, check out the links below for lots of great parks in our area. 

http://guelph.ca/living/recreation/parks/
http://www.wellington.ca/en/discover/trailsandforests.asp?hdnContent=

https://www.grandriver.ca/en/grand-river-parks.aspx
http://headwaters.ca/experience/parks-conservation-areas/
https://www.uoguelph.ca/arboretum/
Have a mentally healthy 2017!  

Dr. Lynn Woodford is the Mental Health Lead for the Upper Grand District School Board.

Follow me on Twitter @drlynnwoodford. 

